
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday November 13, 2018  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Gilbert welcomed everyone to the October SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3: 34 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Amy Grimm; Lindy Birkelbach; Jeanette Murphy; Kerry Conover; 

Cathy Apolinario; Wendy Gilbert; Kaly Weinberg; Kristal LaBelle; Linda Piscatella; 

Stephanie MacAvoy 

Guests in Attendance:   

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the October meeting were read and approved as written 

with no changes made.   

Treasurer’s Report:  The current balance in our SAC account is $4,059.36.  

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the November SAC meeting.  Mrs. Murphy shared that 

JCE has been approved for covering over the parent pick up line to the end of the sidewalk.  

Moving forward, front doors will be locked.  The current system is being redone and key 

cards will be used to enter through the locked doors.  

I-Ready testing with be administered again to all students in December.  Teachers and staff 

will use this data to aid in increasing student achievement. 

The Fruit Cove Middle School Band will be performing at JCE on Tuesday November 20th.   

Mrs. Murphy trained the SAC members on how we work together as a staff to meet the goals 

of each student.  Teachers and staff can request funding for approval through the SAC 

committee. 

Old Business:   

Mrs. Gilbert reviewed our JCE Bylaws.  Our SAC team made some changes in our previous 

SAC meeting.  Mrs. Gilbert shared the new bylaws that were voted and approved up by the 

SAC committee.  The current, updated Bylaws were shared with the SAC committee and will 

be posted on the SAC website as well as located in the JCE main office.   



 

New Business: 

STEM Lab Request: Mrs. Pierce, our STEM teacher, shared her job description as she serves 

at JCE.  Mrs. Pierce shared many of the materials that she uses to enhance her curriculum.  

Mrs. Pierce has done lots of research on items that make an impact in the STEM lab.  

Parents have also donated items that have made an impact on her program.  Mrs. Pierce was 

visited by the district and they are in support of the STEM program at JCE as well.  Mrs. 

Pierce is requesting that SAC fund the purchase of an Aver Board.  We have other teachers 

at JCE that are piloting the use of Aver Boards in their classroom.  Mrs. Apolinario made a 

motion to purchase an Aver Board for the STEM lab at $3,300.  Mrs. Piscatella seconded the 

motion and it was approved by the SAC members in attendance.  Thank you for your 

support of our learning at JCE.     

Request for funding for tutoring:  This item has been removed from the agenda and is no 

longer needed.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:54 p.m. by Mrs. Gilbert.   The next SAC meeting will take 

place in the media center on Tuesday, December 11, 2018 at 3:30 p.m.   

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


